NOTES ON CAASP MEETING, Thursday, November 10, 2016
Farmington, FAHS (Farmington Alternative High School)
Present: Rob Melillo (presiding), Corinne Byrne, Julie Leroux, Carol Wilkas, Steve Craig, and Margaret Mayr
1. Treasurer’s Report:  Wayne emailed the statement indicating $2,501.24 in the checking account.  That balance is not reflective of any PD day expenses. Four programs have paid membership so far: Killingly, Farmington and Windsor, and Newtown.  Purchase orders have been submitted for West Hartford’s and Danbury’s memberships.
2. Secretary’s Report:  Notes from last meeting were reviewed and accepted, as well the PD Day Survey results. 
3. STARS:  The first STARS team-building meeting is scheduled for November 17, and Mark Hill has confirmed that it will be hosted the YMCA’s Camp Sloper, located at 1000 East Street in Southington from 10:00 to 12:00. If your program is interested in being involved with STARS Leadership Training this year please let us know and plan to attend these meetings, and each program should choose 5-6 STARS leaders. The December 13th meeting will be at REACH in West Hartford 9:30 to 11:30. Monica Brase from Windsor has yet to confirm the availability of the scheduled guest speaker, but is investigating that possibility and will contact Mark and Rob with that information as soon as possible.  Additional STARS Leadership meeting dates were established for February 16th from 9:30-12:30 at REACH, Tuesday, March 14th at Farmington Alternative High School from 9:30-11:30, and on Thursday, April 27th at REACH again from 9:30-11:30.  The extra time in the February 12th session was scheduled to accommodate the presentation of “Paper Tigers” and the ensuing discussion and lunch to follow.  Subway box lunches will be provided at the conclusion of the meeting. The STARS Conference is tentatively scheduled to be held at Lincoln College of New England on Friday, May 19, 2017. Remember, all students may participate in the spring conference.
4. Professional Development Day:  Thirty-nine participants attended the CAASP PD in Danbury this past Tuesday. The Danbury Elks Club was an excellent venue for the size of the group in attendance.  Concerns included the fact that time did not allow for all topics in the morning session to be addressed, but the possibility of covering them at upcoming CAASP meetings was discussed. One of those topics was trauma suffered by teens, and Mary Mayr noted that some conference participants mentioned “Paper Tigers,” a documentary focusing on emotional trauma and its impact on our teen populations as a means to starting the conversation about its role in behavior and learning issues.  The film follows the progress of six teens at Lincoln Alternative High School in Walla Walla, Washington, and the efforts of the school’s staff to help them cope with Adverse Childhood Experiences through their awareness of ACEs and their unconditional support for their students.  
Rob Melillo explained that a one-year viewing license for the film is available to school districts and that he holds an authorized email address for Danbury Public Schools. Rob emailed links to the Teacher’s Guide and the film’s website (http://kpjrfilms.co/paper-tigers/) to Mary and other interested attendees at the meeting. He also suggested he could use his login to show “Paper Tigers” at a future CAASP meeting that addresses emotional trauma, and additionally as a STARS Leadership activity.
5. Upcoming Meetings: The next meeting will be December 15 in Windsor. If you are interested in hosting a CAASP meeting please let us know. Rob would like to continue to get more people involved at the monthly meetings and grow our membership.
6. ASC Draft Guidelines:  The Alternative Schools Committee Guidelines have been approved by the SDE and were shared at the November 8 PDD. Mark Linabury briefly addressed the guidelines and the committee’s process during the afternoon session of the PD Day on Tuesday. Again, these guidelines refer to entrance and exit criteria for alternative programs and schools as well as to parent notification and participation and yearly reviews.
